Howgate Community Council
Minutes of Meeting

20th January 2011 

Present:  Karen O’Hanlon(Chair), Elizabeth Quigley (Secretary), Graham Young (Treasurer), Jan Stuart ( Minutes) , Andrew Hudson, Simon Dougherty, Tim Glochlin, Tony Trewavas.
1 > Apologies: Pauli Holmes, Jenny Westwood.
2 > Police report: No police present at the meeting and no report forwarded.
3 > Minutes of last meeting: Proposed by Graham Young and Seconded by Karen O’Hanlon
4 > Matters arising from the previous minutes: There will be a meeting in the village hall for locals and First buses in connection to the reinstating of a bus service for the local community. This will be held on Saturday 5th February @ 10.30am.
5 > Spurlens Rig: A meeting had been held on invitation from Steve Maki from Lomond Energy and there was representation from the surrounding community councils and those concerned. It was emphasised that this was in no way a liaison meeting and was only for the purpose of explaining the implications and finance around the possibility of co-ownership. If this was to be a possibility a group would be set up that would be a completely separate entity from the Community Council. The minutes from this meeting have still to be signed off and a further meeting has been set for April. There had been a site visit organised to follow the meeting, however few attended due to the time of the evening and restricted visability due to the time of day. The planning application has now been submitted on the 17th February to Borders Council: Planning number 10/01669/FUL. There is a lengthy document that can be read online in relation to this application, however it is hoped that a holding objection will cause a delay for around 3 – 4 months. 
Howgate Community Council plan to produce a leaflet that can be enclosed within the local newsletter to advise residents of Spurlens Rigg and its close proximity to the area. It will also allow individuals to submit objections if desired. The group Appeal which is based in Eddlestone have an excellent web page and urge locals to go on line at  http://www.apeal.org.uk/gallery.html. This gives a very good image of how the turbines will look on approach to Howgate.
6 > Standing items:

a  Planning: No planning applications this month.
b  Correspondence:  Roseview: The local authority have replied to Elizabeth by email.
c  Treasurers’ Report: Graham reported a balance of £6.90. Application for    
grants to be made by Graham.
d  HVHA report: The first Country Market of 2011 will be on the 5th March, 
 A quiz night is arranged for the 18th February and an Asian evening for the
 End of March – date to be confirmed.
7 > AOCB:
Scottish Water: The recent disruption to the water supply in the area was found to come from an effected water pipe at the mill. This has now been fixed, however Scottish Water will take this up with the owner on whose land this pipe presents. Any personal claims for loss of water should be made direct to Scottish Water. 
Village Telephone Box: The Community Council has been approached by residents of the village as to whether the local telephone box that has been extensively vandalised could be removed. A note will be placed in the Howgate Newsletter for comment before any further action can be taken.
8 >  Date of next meeting: 17 February 2011 @ 7.30
